
REGULAR SELECTBOARD MEETING THURSDAY OCTOBER 5, 2023 AT 5;30PM 
 
Present:  Steve Barrup, Jerry Waterman, Richard Gosselin, Mike Baraw, Denise Daigle, Bob 
McDowell, Matt Wilson, Ernest Choquette 
 
Steve called the meeting to order at 5:30PM 
 
Jerry read the ground rules for the meeting.  Jerry made a motion to approve the minutes of 9/7 
meeting, seconded by Rick and passed on a voice vote. 
 
Appearances by local citizens/visitors – Bob McDowell just wants to see what is going on in 
town.  He stated that the board, Mike, and Denise, in his opinion, do a fantastic job. 
 
Road Commissioner Report – Mike stated they have been busy with road work and getting the 
winter sand put up.  Jerry asked if the holes on the town land on Vance Hill could get filled in 
before winter.  Mike will take care of this. 
 
Water/Sewer/Solar/Recycling Report – Mike stated that all is good with water and sewer.  They 
have started installing the fence at the reservoir.  Steve stated that the solar panel upgrade 
should be completed before winter.  Steve stated that the waste district budget is going to 
increase by roughly 6% for next year. 
 
Rick reviewed the sheriff’s report.  Matt Wilson mentioned a motorcycle that goes by his home 
on Vance Hill at excessive speed.  Denise stated that she had sent the sheriff’s department an 
email regarding this. 
 
Removal of the snack shack at the ball field was discussed.  Jerry stated that this is owned by the 
Modern 29ers.  The board asked Denise to mention this to the ARPA committee to see what 
their recommendation would be. 
 
Steve made a motion to approve the bank statement, journal entries, and orders, seconded by 
Rick and passed on a voice vote. 
 
Unfinished/new business – there was none. 
 
Voted to adjourn at 6:10PM. 
 
 
 


